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3. On September 9, 1996, Florida
submitted a requested for a general
waiver of the freeze Order for all twenty
(20) General Category channels
numbered 114 through 133 thoughout
the state of Florida. It also requested
that channel number 96, which is
licensed for statewide mutual aid use,
not be subject to the freeze Order for the
State of Florida 800 MHz radio system
and for all public safety applicants
within the state. Florida asserts that the
continued success of the
implementation of their statewide radio
system ‘‘critically depends on the
construction of new or modified
stations.’’ Florida argues that the freeze
Order unfairly prohibits Florida from
altering its statewide radio system. In
order to avoid what it argues is the
inevitable and burdensome task of
seeking waivers of the freeze Order on
a case-by-case basis (e.g., the August 7,
1996, request), Florida requests the
waiver apply to the entire geographic
area of its statewide radio system and
for all twenty-one (21) of the above-
noted General Category channels.

4. Interested parties may file
comments concerning the Request For
Waiver on or before November 7, 1996.
Reply comments are due on or before
November 12, 1996. Comments and
reply comments should be sent or
delivered to: Office of the Secretary,
Federal Communications Commission,
1919 M Street, NW., Room 222,
Washington, DC 20554, Att’n Private
Wireless Division, Wireless
Telecommunications Bureau. A copy
should also be sent or delivered to:
Private Wireless Division, Wireless
Telecommunications Bureau, Room
8010, Stop Code 2000–F, Federal
Communications Commission, 2025 M
Street, NW., Washington, DC 20554.
Finally, a copy should be sent or
delivered to the Commission’s
duplicating contractor: International
Transcription Services, Inc. (ITS), 2100
M Street, NW., Suite 140, Washington,
DC 20037 (telephone number: (202)
857–3800). Copies of the waiver request
may be obtained from ITS. Copies are
also available for public inspection
during regular business hours in the
Private Wireless Division, Wireless
Telecommunications Bureau, Room
8010, 2025 M Street, NW., Washington,
DC 20554.

5. We will treat this proceeding as
non-restricted for purposes of the
Commission’s ex parte rules. See
generally, 47 CFR 1.1200–1.1206.
However, if this waiver petition is
opposed, then it will be treated as a
restricted proceeding under the
Commission’s ex parte rules. See
generally, 47 CFR 1.1208–1.1216.

Federal Communications Commission
William F. Caton,
Acting Secretary.
[FR Doc. 96–27820 Filed 10–31–96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6712–01–P

FEDERAL DEPOSIT INSURANCE
CORPORATION

Sunshine Act Meeting

Pursuant to the provisions of the
‘‘Government in the Sunshine Act’’ (5
U.S.C. 552b), notice is hereby given that
at 10:00 a.m. on Tuesday, October 29,
1996, the Board of Directors of the
Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation
met in closed session to consider
matters relating to the Corporation’s
corporate activities.

In calling the meeting, the Board
determined, on motion of Vice
Chairman Andrew C. Hove, Jr.,
seconded by Ms. Judith A. Walter,
acting in the place and stead of Director
Eugene A. Ludwig (Comptroller of the
Currency), concurred in by Director
Nicolas P. Retsinas (Director, Office of
Thrift Supervision), Director Joseph H.
Neely (Appointive), and Chairman Ricki
Helfer, that Corporation business
required its consideration of the matters
on less than seven days’ notice to the
public; that no earlier notice of the
meeting was practicable; that the public
interest did not require consideration of
the matters in a meeting open to public
observation; and that the matters could
be considered in a closed meeting by
authority of subsections (c)(2), (c)(6),
(c)(8), and (c)(10) of the ‘‘Government in
the Sunshine Act’’ (5 U.S.C. 552b(c)(2),
(c)(6), (c)(8), and (c)(10)).

The meeting was held in the Board
Room of the FDIC Building located at
550–17th Street, N.W., Washington, D.C.

Dated: October 29, 1996.
Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation
Valerie J. Best,
Assistant Executive Secretary.
[FR Doc. 96–28237 Filed 10–30–96; 2:08 pm]
BILLING CODE 6714–01–M

FEDERAL EMERGENCY
MANAGEMENT AGENCY

Agency Information Collection
Activities: Proposed Collection;
Comment Request

ACTION: Notice and request for
comments.

SUMMARY: The Federal Emergency
Management Agency, as part of its
continuing effort to reduce paperwork
and respondent burden, invites the

general public and other Federal
agencies to take this opportunity to
comment on a proposed extension of a
collection of information. In accordance
with the Paperwork Reduction Act of
1995 (44 U.S.C. 3506(c)(2)(A)), this
notice seeks comments on two forms
used by FEMA’s National Emergency
Training Center (NETC) to approve and
coordinate the use of the NETC facility
for extracurricular training activities.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The NETC
is a FEMA facility that houses the
Emergency Management Institute and
the National Fire Academy. It provides
training and education programs for
Federal, State, and local personnel in
hazard mitigation, emergency response
and preparedness, fire prevention and
control, disaster response, and long-
term disaster recovery. Special groups
sponsored by the EMI, NFA, or other
FEMA organizations may use NETC
facilities to conduct activities closely
related to and in direct support of the
their activities. Such groups include
other Federal departments and agencies,
groups chartered by Congress such as
the American Red Cross, State and local
governments, volunteer groups and
national and international associations
representing State and local
governments.

Collection of Information
Title. Approval and Coordination of

Requirements to Use the NETC for
Extracurricular Training Activities.

Type of Information Collection.
Extension.

OMB Number: 3067–0219.
Form Numbers. FEMA Form 75–10,

Request for Housing Accommodations;
and FEMA Form 75–11, Request for Use
of NETC Facilities.

Abstract. Data will be obtained from
special groups that request to use NETC
facilities for extracurricular training
activities. Extracurricular training is
training over and above regularly
scheduled training sessions of NFA and
EMI. The policy of the NETC is to
accommodate other training activities
on a space available basis at the
Emmitsburg campus. In order for NETC
to approve and schedule the use of its
facilities, information must be provided
by special group organizations. A
written or telephone request for use of
NETC facilities is initially made to
determine availability of the facilities. If
space is available, the contact person for
the special group must follow up by
completing FEMA Form 75–11 to
provide information on the number of
participants, meals, and special
requirements. The information is used
to assign classrooms, schedule
equipment, and arrange for food service.
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